
Waimea Trails and Greenways
MEETING NOTES

July 26, 2010

PRESENT:   Clem Lam,  Peggi Kamisato, Tommy Sing, Avi Okin

1. Last week, Bobby Command, Bob Fitzgerald, Brandi Beaudet, 
Leningrad and Clem walked on the trail between Opelo Road to the 
Parker Ranch land. We looked at the stream clog that we propose to 
clean up so we can open the trail between Opelo and Kahawai Street.

2. Parker Ranch is willing to extend our easement to the south side of 
the stream if they can be indemnified by the County. They are willing 
to put up an agricultural fence on the top of the bank on the south 
side of the stream to keep their cattle in. We can have our work day 
and open the area up for use between Kahawai Street and Opelo Road. 
When we build the permanent trail with permanent fence within our 
easement on the Kohala side of the stream, they have the option of 
taking the temporary fence down. (If this is true, why extend the 
easement to the south side of the stream? Unless this is a temporary 
thing as an interim accomodation for the trail)

3. Kahawai street access has come under question by Dennis Norman. 
He claims that he along with other landowners along Kahawai Street 
own part of the Road and that Parker Ranch cannot grant an easement 
for access to the trail. He called the Planning Department and the guy 
there is supposed to get back to him tomorrow.

4. Yesterday Keoki Magoon did some cleaning on his lot and centralized 
the wood chips that we chipped at our last workday. Clem contacted 
him and thanked him for stockpiling them and asked if we could still 
use them for the trail which he said was fine.

5. Next Monday is the first Monday of the month and we will meet at the 
back of Carter Center and work on spreading wood chips on the trail.

by Clem Lam
cc. Bobby command, Bob Fitzgerald, David Imata, Glenn Kimura
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